Ecclesfield Conservation Group
Amended by Jim Percival on 2009-02-16



Minutes of the Ecclesfield Conservation Group meeting held on Monday 19th January at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Treasurer: Peter Barker
Secretary: Roger Tordoff [[image: image4.jpg]Ecclesfied |

ving the Community

Council Offices, Mortomley Lane, High Green, Sheffield,
Telephone:- (0114) 2845095 / 2844771. Fax:- (0114)
e-mail:- | ecclesfiele Cf 3

Mr Roger Tordoff, Philip Allass, Clerk to the Council
18 Greaves Road,

Ecclesfield,

Sheffield S5 9DD 13t January 2009

Dear Mr Tordoff,

The Parish Council would like to place on record its appreciation of

your kind assistance with the provision of the Christmas tree and
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Guests:

Members: 13 Ecclesfield residents attended the meeting. The email list is now 33 people.

Actions to be taken

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Conservation Group is to be held in the Stocks on Monday 16th. February 2009 at 7:30 pm. 

Further Grant Applications: Ideas for further projects are still needed – contact K.F. to get these put on the agenda.

Land Adjacent to the Park: The Conservation Group agreed to join with the “Parks Group” and “In Bloom Group” to consider working in partnership in the maintenance of land on St. Marys Lane. Email    A.M. for details of the meeting to organise this.

Traffic Issues: We have formed a committee to respond to the letter we received from Sheffield City Council concerning the difficulty of improving the safety of Town End Road and other roads.

Village Green: We have formed a sub-committee to collect information on the designation of a Village Green.

Christmas Tree: J.H. to look into the possibility of having a permanent “Ecclesfield Christmas tree”.

Topping Stones: To approach David Banaman of Ecclesfield Charities to see if some of the money allocated to signs can be used for topping stones. If this is available, then possibly to approach the council for matched funding.

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The Minutes of previous meeting were approved without amendment.

Christmas Tree in the Church: We understand that our church Christmas tree was judged 6th.

Christmas Tree outside the Church: was recognised by a letter from the EPC and article in Look Local.

Fly tipping: K.F. told us that this seems to have improved following our letter, and he had not seen any more.

Resolutions Passed

Future Agendas: Discussion of planning applications to be explicitly included in all future agendas.

In progress

Finger post signs: Some progress was reported in that some of the old fingers are being measured.

Town End Road: We still have some money available following the bulb planting - E.g. for a footpath.

Notes and Information

Village in Bloom: The next Ecclesfield in Bloom meeting is at 19:30 on Monday 9th February 2009, downstairs in the Black Bull. The North Area Panel have given Ecclesfield Village in Bloom a grant of £500. They did asked for a total of around £1300 but this was cut down because it was said, there were alternative sources, however, the panel may discuss the issue again at their meeting in February.

Please contact K.F. with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.

Detailed Minutes

K.F. brought the meeting to order, and thanked everybody for attending with this “lovely” [meaning terrible wet] weather.

Apologies: The Chair gave Apologies for M.B, Rev. ‘T.I, A.R, L.Q, and K.S. [See below for other apologies]

Agenda: R.T kindly supplied copies of the agenda.

Minutes of Last Meeting: The chair gave a thank you to B.S. for standing in for J.P. at the last meeting. These were proposed as being correct, without objection. 

Christmas Tree in the Church: K.F.told us that he had been told that the tree decorated by members had come 6th, looked very nice and gone down like a bomb. He thanked B.S for her efforts.

Christmas Tree Outside the Church: K.F on our behalf, thanked J.H, J’s  son, and everybody who helped with this, and especially everybody who helped in the equally difficult job of taking it down and disposing of it, including J.H, his son and J. Brady [Chair of Ecclesfield Village Plan].
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A.M. showed us an article in Look Local 18th December 2008, headlined
…

And R.T. showed us the following letter of appreciation from Ecclesfield Parish Council...
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Apparently, the workers were rewarded by the Church with a very welcome cup of tea. P.B. said that we had received a £300 Pound grant from Council. Half this went on the tree and a bill for £150 is still expected for the electrics. When this comes in we may be £1.45 overspent. It was suggested that we think about having a permanent tree [as suggested in A. R’s email], and J.H agreed to look into this.

BTCV Chestnut fund: P.B told us that we had received £90 from the chestnut fund. This is a start up fund which BTCV been giving out to new organisations. We got it because we went to them, and said that it does cost money for stationary and things.

Other moneys: P.B. added that we had also received £2.28 of interest.

We still have money to go to sign posts, town end road improvement, and money towards running costs. The total balance is currently £905.78

Village Green: It has been suggested that we need a group to push this forward. M.B’s name was mentioned and it was suggested (and generally agreed) that the group should include somebody from St. Marys Church. K.F said that the group is needed to initially run and start collecting information on the subject.

Traffic Issues: J.E. has reminded us that R.T. had originally written to Mr John Bann of Sheffield City Council Transport department, who did not reply so J.E. had taken the issue on and written to Mr Andy Mc.Ve Since then we have received a detailed reply from Mr. John Priestly. This letter started by giving apologies for the delay in replying, but then appeared to knock back our suggestions on every issue. The letter said that football traffic was guided on match day to J36 not J35, although it did acknowledge that traffic increases and not all drivers obey the speed limit. The letter also mentioned the proposed works on Yew Lane, “child safety zone”, but said that this could only cover a limited area.

R.T., J.E., I.D., B.S., M.M volunteered  to form a committee with L.Q [also N.B. by email – see apologies below] to decide what the priories are, and work out a proposal, rather than dissipate the suggestions over too wide an area.

Fly tipping: K.F told us that this seems to have improved, and he had not seen any more.

Fly posting: Yellow signs had been seen on the old fishing tackle shop and on BT green boxes advertising a taxi firm. It was suggested that the City Council could take action on this, and S.H agreed to see what action could be taken.

Finger post signs: S.H..reported that she had been in touch with Sheffield City Council, since she had hoped that the new signs would have been up by now. Apparently, there had been some progress in that some of the old fingers had been removed to enable them to be measured up. Also, the Council said that the work had to be completed before 31st March because of budgetary constraints. S.H. to keep in touch. 

Topping Stones: It was suggested that part of grant from welfare charities might go toward replacing the missing topping stones for the wall round St. Marys Church (from the hearse house round to the finger post sign). This is something that needs to be done before the “Ecclesfield in Bloom” event. It was therefore decided to approach Mr. David Banaman of Ecclesfield Welfare Charities. There was also a possibility of approaching the Council about matched funding.

Town End Road Project: P.B. said that we also had £200 for the Town End Road project, and there was some discussion of a possible footpath across the grass.

Path to Church: This lead to a discussion of the path from Priory Road to St. Marys Church. It was said that the land had sunk down making the footpath dangerous. This had been mentioned to Paul Tankard but there were problems in getting the Council to do anything on this.

Possible New projects: M.B. had asked EPC and the North Area panel whether they were interested in a joint initiative to preserve the signs and miles posts in Ecclesfield. Apparently, Sheffield had just replaced the Grenoside signs. Bradfield’s, those on Grenoside Top Road, and in Oughtibridge were said to be quite nice signs. It was suggested that Ecclesfield signs, such as the sign on Green lane / Sicey Avenue needed similar treatment. It was suggested that any such move should start with a photographic survey of all the signs in the Village.

Possible New Grant Applications: K.F suggested that now was the time to consider any future grant applications, since this is the time to get applications in, rather than being caught “on the back foot”.

Neighbourhood Watch: We were told of what was described as a “massive disturbance” last Friday night, with 5 persons coming over the fields drinking and banging and trying to break into the horse stables. We were told that the police had been called, and that people had been arrested. The following morning, a broken wheel lock from a trailer was found.

We were also told of needles being found in a member’s garden. [There has been at least one documented case of infection from a discarded hypodermic needle. Perhaps because of this, Sheffield City Council mandate that their employees use a special ‘syringe / needle pick up kit’, and say that if anybody is pricked by such a needle, they should immediately report to hospital for vaccination. http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/EasySite/lib/serveDocument.asp?doc=84587&pgid=75285. For needles found on public property, see http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/roads-and-transport/maintenance/contact-street-force ]

101 Service: A number of members reported using the 101 service to report incidents such as the above. Some members were extremely pleased by a quick response. However, one member reported only a telephone call some hours later asking if the miscreants were still there (which of course they weren’t). It was concluded that the 999 service was more appropriate to ongoing incidents. The [South Yorkshire Police Exchange] 01142 202020 number was also mentioned and the need to report all crimes so that the police know where to direct their efforts to.

Deardon Court: Councillor V.B. had mentioned to a couple of members, the problems at Deardon Court, with elderly people afraid to leave paper outside for collection because they get set on fire by vandals. Councillor V.B had asked it anybody had any ideas which might help.

J.P. reported that he had taken a look at the area and found…

· The tarmac in the centre of the main path showed evidence of a fire 


· Deardon Court could be used as a short cut

· At least several of the blue bins were visible, and free to be moved.

Members were extremely sympathetic and ideas presented included…

· 
Providing a large non-flammable metal container for the paper.

· 
Providing some alternative collection service.

· 
Hiding the bins around the back of the bungalows.

There was also some discussion about the problems of people living in flats with only one entry/exit, and no fire escape [I have since been told that it is vital that all such dwellings are protected by a fire door capable of holding back any fire for a period of time, and that this door is not replaced by an ordinary door (or left open)]

Land Adjacent to the Park: A.M. as Chair of the “Revitalising Ecclesfield Park Pavilion Group”, suggested that we partner the Parks Group in making a bid to look after the land opposite to the Black Bull. The Parks Group had thought this land was part of Ecclesfield Park, but had since found that it was mainly City Council housing land. Mr. Russ Kelly, Sheffield Council’s funding officer, been looking into it and said that we could enter into a partnership agreement. A.M. said that the land would need to be made good before we took it on. The Council had already cut the grass etc. and are potentially looking at a partnership for its maintenance. She invited the conservation group to join, having already discussed it with the “In Bloom Group”. It was suggested that we could get funding from the parish, but need to enter into the agreement fairly quickly. Angela was discussing with the Parks group in more detail, then arranging a “Site Visit” to see the full extent of the site. The “In bloom Group” had already intimated that they may want to participate, so it was a matter of seeing how many people were willing to set up a subgroup and organise a roster to look after the area. It was generally agreed that a site visit would be arranged by A.M..

Green Lane Development: J.P. showed some of the people in the meeting a plan which had appeared on Sheffield City Council’s planning applications web pages of the proposed 52 houses on Green Lane. Some concern was expressed for the existing tenants of the industrial units still on the site and, since there is still believed to be a “To Let” sign up, any new tenants. However, no conservation issues were voiced, and no action appeared to be needed.

Future Agendas: R.T. proposed, J.P seconded, and it was approved without objection, that discussion of planning applications should be explicitly included in future agendas.

Comments from people not able to attend: J.P, as minutes secretary, reported that he had received some replies to the emailed copies of the agenda, containing apologies and comments for the meeting. In particular…

We received apologies from A.R, who suggested a permanent “growing tree for the future” [see the Detailed Minutes and Action Points above], and brighter lights [difficult with current vandal-proof LED lights]. [Andrew also asked about the old post office - Its still a little too early to expect anything to happen, or even to make it profitable to remind Sheffield City Council ]. A.R. also recommended the use of the “Jeffcock Trough” for flowers, and offered to contact Mr. William Jeffcock [Offer forwarded to K.F. as an “In Bloom” Issue]. Finally, A.R asked about finger posts [See above].

We received apologies from G.M., [whose apologies I also passed on to J.H as representing the Christmas Tree Team. G.M. also wanted to thank “all who helped at the bulb planting and clearing weekend”, and to J.H for “organising the tree surgery”]. G.M. asked about wild flower seeds but K.F reported that it was not quite time for sowing these. [G.M. also said that he was available to help in the road traffic sub group, and this has been passed on to J. E]

We received apologies from Jane O’Connell of the National Association for Voluntary and Community Action, who explained that Monday’s were rather a “bad evening” for her.

[We also received apologies from N.B, but I apologise for not picking this up in time to mention it. I have now passed on N.B’s expressed wish to contribute to the Road Safety Committee to J.E.]

The date of the next meeting was agreed to be Monday 16th February.
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